

## P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

TOWN OF MILEORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelii Commissioner

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent

Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

## MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS **MINUTES**

May 22, 2018

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall. JA JAGO

Present:

Richard Cenedella - Chairman Rudy Lioce - Commissioner Thomas Morelli - Commissioner John Mainini – Superintendent James Hoyt - Tata & Howard Kevin Rudden - Town Crier John Consigli-Administrative Assistant

A motion was made to approve the bills and payroll by Mr. Lioce, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion to approve the April 24, 2018 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on June 19, 2018 in Room 14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

The FY2019 Chemical Bids will be opened at 6:15 P.M. on June 19, 2018.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve a Sewer Connection Permit for 5 Gordon Circle seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Mainini informed the Board that the Department of Environmental Protection sent a blanket letter to all Massachusetts Cities and Towns, including Milford, stating that they want more Infiltration and inflow completed, along with a GIS Mapping of Milford's Sewer System. The GIS Mapping would be done by a private company and cost and estimated \$250,000. to \$500,000. This is a push by DEP to have the various

Communities do a study of their infrastructures. Milford has already done much of this work and has mapped our own sewer system. Mr. Mainini will meet with Tata & Howard to work up a budget and data plan to present to the DEP to find out what actually needs to be done. We may be able to buy a truck camera equipment and pipe lining equipment to do much of what the DEP is requiring, ourselves.

The Sludge Handling Facility construction project started up and had to stop due to a Verizon Communication Cable that has to be moved out of the way. Once the cable is moved, the construction will resume.

At 6:15 P.M. Mr. Lioce made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant